Distance Education Committee

Friday, November 26, 2007 

12:20pm -1:45pm

Battle Mountain – BM2; Elko –LH 114;

Pahrump – PVC 124; Winnemucca –GBC 108

Distance Education Committee Minutes
Monday, November 26, 2007

In Attendance: Robert Hannu, Garry Heberer, Karen Kirkwood ,Karen Mowrey, Gregory Schmaltz, Squy G. Wallace, Eric Walsh , John Newman
Absent: James  Elithorp, Greg Molyneux, Charlene Mitchel, John Pryor
Minutes from the October 5, 2007 were approved.

Old Business: 

1. Three Year Mission for Distance Education

2. WebCampus

3. Distance Education Instruction

i. Laboratories and “Hands-on” work.

ii. Student Involvement

iii. Online class development
New Business: 
1. WebCampus status - Problems / Changes for Spring

Concerning WebCampus problems it has been reported that the number and type of problems are down from the beginning of the semester. This is could be due partially with becoming more familiar with the WebCampus system with the majority of the credit going to the tireless efforts of the technology departments to resolve the problems.

WebCampus will be upgrading to a newer version over the semester break. Hopefully the upgrade will alleviate some of the problems we have encountered.

2. Faculty attendance of workshops

There was some discussion on how to increase the attendance for workshops that involve newer technology use like WebCampus. There was information presented that indicated roughly 25% of the faculty did not attend one of the three tier WebCampus workshops.
3. Integrated Seminars

The decision as to when the Integrated Seminars will be placed online will be left to individual departments.

4. Online and IAV Courses

There is some concern for the quality of online courses being delivered at GBC. Questions were how should online courses be evaluated and should there be guidelines developed for online courses insure the quality.

It looks like a workshop on best practices and successful content for online courses will be put together for the faculty in-service in January. 

It was also discussed about the possibility of piloting some kind of evaluation for online courses in the form of some sort of scoring rubric for required content.

Lastly there was an inquiry to how programs can be offered to international students to increase online enrollment and/or IAV.

5. Three Year Mission Statement for Distance Education
We hope to have a working copy of the three year plan for Distance Education by next January or early February.
No meeting date was set for January, 2008.

Meeting was adjourned at 1:40 pm.

Minutes taken by John Newman.

Respectfully submitted,

John Newman
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